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KSMA Board Meeting Minutes

 Monday February 1, 2016
7460 SW Hunziker, Tigard, OR
www.kiwandashores.org


ACTION ITEMS

	Action Item
	Responsible Party

	Send County letter re HOA
	Peggy Halley

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	




Board Members Present:



Committee Members Present:
Paul Schmidt (President)



Roger Paul




Ewan Rose (Secretary)









Peggy Halley (Director)
Juli Bent (Treasurer)
Sheryl Paul (Membership)




The meeting was held at 7460 SW Hunziker, Tigard, OR. President Paul Schmidt called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm, February 1, 2016. 

Report of the Officers
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
-The minutes of the November 2015 meeting were not read but were approved.
2. President’s Report

-Sand Removal—Survey scheduled for February 8th.  Final report March 8th or so.  Then begins county review process.  Paul Gulick did not know how many homeowners have remedial sand removal permits.
2. Treasurer’s Report
-Check from homeowner.  Originally owed $2,400, now owes $2,100. 




Report of the Committees

1. Architectural Control Committee (ACC):  

-LaPierre Construction—approved unanimously following discussion.  Fine imposed unanimously and paid by homeowner.
-Homeowner drain request—Requested installation of drain.  Board agreed to add drainage generally to the scope of work for Ocean Dr.

-House with siding removed—In review process.

2. Membership: 

-Encourage electronic correspondence.
3. Road: 

-Per Scott Culp, beach easements opened up, time to address scotch broom, man gate to North has fallen off.  Board decided to leave gate off.
4. Rules: 

-Will send letter to County advising them we are an active HOA.
Unfinished Business 

-None.
New Business 


-Phil Bent gave update on Christmas dune fire.
-Russell Davis working on specifications to allow bidding of Ocean Dr. work—expects to have specifications complete by mid-March.  Discussion of whether it would be adviseable to engage transportation engineer to take core samples of roadway.

-Susan Carney and Gail and Paul Boyle attended and proposed plan to obtain multiple bids for Ocean Dr work, keep $30k in reserve, and specially assess Ocean Dr. residents for disproportionate percentage of roadwork.  Board discussed proposal and agreed that multiple bids were advisable, maintaining a reserve was advisable, but there was no mechanism in the HOA governing documents to specially assess a class of homeowners.
Next Meeting proposed for April 11 at 6pm at SW Hunziker.
Ewan W. Rose
Ewan W. Rose, Secretary
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